Brighton & Hove Older People’s Council
Annual General Meeting

Wednesday 27 October 2010 at 10am 
The Friends Meeting House, Meeting House Lane, Brighton
AGENDA

1. Welcome and Introductions

2. Presentation of the Annual Report,  

followed by Questions and Answers 
3. OPC Constitution: approval of revised document

4. Election of Officers for 2010-11
5. AOB

Older People’s Council

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Wednesday 27 October 2010, at The Friends Meeting House, Meeting House Lane, Brighton.

10.00 – 10.30am 

Present: 
Jack Hazelgrove, Harry Steer, Bob Gunnell, John Barry, John Eyles, Francis Tonks, Ed Cruickshank-Robb, Jane Simmons, Pam Lelliott (notes). 

NOTE: action points are indicated within the notes by bold italics.
Apologies: Jim Buttimer, Colin Carden

1.
Welcome and Introductions

Jack welcomed the members of the public to the meeting and all OPC members 
introduced themselves.

2. Annual Report
Jack presented the Annual Report. It has a revised format.

Francis highlighted the work the OPC had been involved with on Community Safety. He had attended the Community Safety Forum meeting last week. Statistics had shown that crime was down by 4.8% with one exception: domestic violence, which had gone up. This may be because it is reported more now than in the past, and it is shown to be reported more after sporting events.   

Ed highlighted the problems for leaseholders and the meeting the OPC held with Mike Weatherly MP, who would try to raise the issue in Parliament. New leasehold properties are being built locally with initial low-cost leases but these soon escalate. More safeguards are needed for people living in leasehold properties.

Q&A

Richard Scott suggested that Brighton & Hove District Leaseholder Association offer free legal advice. Jack suggested this could be publicised in “The Pensioner”.

Q
Richard Scott – Is the OPC a shareholder in Radio Reverb?

A
Bob replied that Radio Reverb is a community radio station. The OPC co-operates with the Pensioners’ Forum and Age Concern in Grey Matters Productions to produce a regular radio programme for older people. Everyone involved is a 
volunteer.

Q
Richard Scott – is it a registered charity?

A
Bob – No, it is a community interest company.

Q
Richard Scott thanked the OPC for their work on the bus route map, he asked if the OPC could get a broader distribution of this in the City? The map shows which bus stops have raised kerbs, which is very important for users of wheelchairs and shopping trolleys. He also criticised the colours (grey on cream) used on some new bus signs which are not consistent with legibility guidelines for people with visual impairments.

A
Jack chairs the Bus Users Group and advised that the raised kerbs initiative has further funding so there will be more in future. He also advised that in a national survey the Brighton & Hove Buses did very well overall, although not so well on value for money.

A lady from Woodingdean commented that the service from Rottingdean to Woodingdean was very poor and buses were often cancelled.

3.
OPC Constitution: approval of revised document 


All members agreed to accept the revised document.

John advised that the Constitution would soon be available on the website.

4.
Election of Officers for 2010-11 

The committee was unopposed and will continue in office until June 2011.

5.
AOB


Richard Scott asked for clarification on the OPC annual accounts. Jack explained that the council provided administrative staff support from Jane and Pam and also meeting rooms etc. Francis had received fees for attending Stronger Communities Partnership meetings, all of which was paid into the OPC account.    


Signed



Chair



Date
